

Our Ref: D1507150

Hon Ken Travers MLC Chair Standing Committee on Estimates and Financial Operations GPO Box A11 PERTH WA 6837

Dear Mr Travers

I refer to the recent request relating to changes to the transcript of evidence from the 2014-15 Agency Annual Report Hearing, at which officers from the Department of the Premier and Cabinet presented evidence.

The relevant Departmental officers have read the document, following which some minor corrections to transcription errors have been highlighted and forwarded to the Committee Clerk. I am also of the view that the Committee was presented with incorrect factual information and, as such, I wish to request a correction to page 16 of the transcript.

Please see attached; the proposed correction to the transcript of evidence by Ms Kathryn Andrews, Assistant Director General for your consideration.

Yours sincerely

Richard May

**ACTING DIRECTOR GENERAL** 

2°9 DEC 2015

## STANDING COMMITTEE ON ESTIMATES AND FINANCIAL OPERATIONS

## 2014-2015 ANNUAL REPORT HEARINGS - 8 DECEMBER 2015

## EVIDENCE OF MS KATHRYN ANDREWS, A/ASSISTANT DIRECTOR GENERAL

## **CORRECTION PAGE 16**

Extract

**Ms Andrews**: I think I have some figures here. Sixteen electorate officers requested additional relief for 2014–15. The most common reasons for requesting additional relief were to cover extended periods of absences due to maternity leave, long service leave and personal leave. Two officers have used the full entitlement of 150 relief hours for the year, and 11 officers have used greater than 100 hours of relief as at 30 June.

Hon ALANNA CLOHESY: That is financial year?

Ms Andrews: Yes.

Proposed correction

The correct answer is: 'No, the calendar year; that is, from 1 January 2015 to 30 June 2015.'